
 
 
 

 
 

Haris Ginis 
Technical Manager 
Leave to Construct Applications 
Regulatory Affairs 
 
 

tel 416-495-5827 
haris.ginis@enbridge.com 
EGIRegulatoryProceedings@enbridge.com  
 

Enbridge Gas Inc.   
500 Consumers Road 
North York, ON M2J 1P8 
Canada 
 

VIA EMAIL and RESS 
 
March 8, 2023 
 
Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2700  
Toronto, Ontario, M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Nancy Marconi: 
  
Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge Gas” or “the Company”)  

 Ontario Energy Board (“OEB”) File No. EB-2022-0156 
Selwyn Community Expansion Project 
Intervention Requests 

  
Enbridge Gas has reviewed the intervenor request letters for the above noted 
proceeding from the following parties:  
 

• Environmental Defence (ED) 
• Federation of Rental-housing Properties of Ontario (FRPO) 
• Pollution Probe (PP)  

 
Enbridge Gas does not object to the intervention requests made by ED, FRPO and PP, 
but will comment on two statements from ED’s intervention request letter filed February 
15, 2023. In its letter, ED requests that the OEB consider scheduling a Technical 
Conference in the next procedural order. Regarding this request, Enbridge Gas submits 
that it is premature for the OEB to make decisions concerning further process steps at 
this time and that a more appropriate time to make such decisions is after the initial 
discovery phase of the OEB’s review. ED also makes a request to file evidence in this 
proceeding. Since no details are provided regarding the nature of the proposed 
evidence, Enbridge Gas is not able to comment on its relevance at this time. However, 
the Company reserves its rights to address the proposed evidence on that basis once 
clarity is provided. 
 
This letter is also to inform the OEB of a change in the Enbridge Gas contact from 
Brittany Zimmer to Haris Ginis for the above noted proceeding. 
  
Haris Ginis  
Technical Manager, Leave to Construct Applications  
egiregulatoryproceedings@enbridge.com 
416-495-5827 
 
Please include the above noted in all future correspondence relating to this proceeding 
by using the email address provided above. 
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Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Haris Ginis 
Technical Manager, Leave to Construct Applications 
 
cc:  H. Ren (Enbridge Gas Counsel) 
    C. Nguyen (OEB Staff) 
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